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November 16, 2020 

 

Good evening Suffield Public Schools Community, 

 

The purpose of this brief correspondence is to raise awareness about the significant increase we 

are seeing in positive cases within the community of Suffield.  The increase in school-based 

cases and the ever-increasing town and county positive case metrics are likely to result in a 

change to our school operations within the next two days. 

 

https://www.suffield.org/district/reopen-school-2020 

 

Over the past five days, we have seen our positive town cases increase from 19.4 to 33.9.  While I had 

hoped that this would be a short-lived surge, the weekend statistics have proven otherwise.  The trend line 

continues to increase, and it is extremely important that we make decisions that reflect our commitment to 

keeping our students, staff, and community healthy. 

 

With this being said, I will be reaching out to the North Central District Health Department and our 

Medical Advisor to discuss our spike in positive cases and next steps for the Suffield Public 

Schools.  While I hoped that we would be able to make it to Thanksgiving without the need to move to 

remote learning for all students, it is possible this may need to occur within the new two days.  If it is is 

decided that it is in the best interest of the district to shift to remote learning for a brief period of time, we 

will continue to monitor the metrics in hopes of reopening once our cases decrease to reasonable 

levels.  At this time, I am asking families to please make the necessary preparations should this decision 

to move to remote learning be made as early as Wednesday.  I will send another communication 

tomorrow afternoon after I have had the opportunity to speak with our health experts. 

 

I apologize for the concerns this message may raise; however, I am wanting to remain as open as possible 

with our families as we navigate this pandemic together. 

 

Sincerely, 

Timothy M. Van Tasel 

Superintendent of Schools 

 

 

http://track.spe.schoolmessenger.com/f/a/xwBa8N6GVsoIR7tOVG7BAg~~/AAAAAQA~/RgRhlG10P0Q0aHR0cHM6Ly93d3cuc3VmZmllbGQub3JnL2Rpc3RyaWN0L3Jlb3Blbi1zY2hvb2wtMjAyMFcHc2Nob29sbUIKAEb0ObNf-EuCaVIWdHZhbnRhc2VsQHN1ZmZpZWxkLm9yZ1gEAAAAAQ~~

